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Dear Praying Partner, 
 “Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly above all that we ask or think, according to the 
power that worketh in us, Unto him be glory in the church by Christ Jesus throughout all ages, world 
without end. Amen.” (Ephesians 3:20-21)  Thank you so much for your faithful giving and prayer!  God has 
helped us tremendously this past month.  We have been blessed with some amazing meetings with some amazing 
churches.  We concluded our last letter with requests for prayer for our travels to our USA/Reseeding America 
Field Conference in Branson, Missouri.  The Dice family traveled with us to this meeting and they were such a 

blessing to us all along the way.  This time of fellowship with another BIMI 
Church planter was invaluable to me.  I’m so grateful for the support group 
of people that God has put in our lives.  We had a great time in Branson with 
the sweet folks of Talking Rocks Road Baptist Church. Thank you so much for  
hosting all of the USA Church Planters and our families.  After the field 
conference the Dices and our family made our way back from Missouri to 
New York City.  After returning we went up to Bath, NY to be with the great 
people of Grace Bible Baptist Church and Village Baptist Church for a send 
off service.  It’s incredible how the Lord works to knit hearts together.  I am 
so thankful that we have these churches that not only consider themselves 
partners with us and our ministry but senders also.  I very much look forward 

to both of these Churches visiting us here in NYC and helping us reach people with the Gospel.  We had the great 
privilege of presenting our burden to the people of Bible Baptist Church of Jackson Heights.  Pastor Stephen Taala 
is a Philippine native that was saved in the Philippines and then came here to NYC.  He planted Bible Baptist 
Church in Jackson Heights and the Lord is doing a great work there.  We also had the honor of preaching two 
times for Pastor Dice during their Spring Revival.  Its amazing to see God use three preachers all to bring different 
messages, yet they all interconnected and really helped.  It’s always 
encouraging to me as a Church Planter to see others Church Planters in 
action and to see how their ministries are thriving.  Thank You Pastor Dice 
for allowing me and my family to come along side and glean from your 
experiences.  Please pray for the Dices and Gospel Light Baptist Church.   
This last weekend we had the privilege of being with Gospel Light Baptist 
Church in Kearny, NJ.  Pastor Matthew Swiatkowski is doing a fantastic Job 
there in NJ.  Thank you so much Pastor for giving me the opportunity to 
preach and present our ministry.    
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  Life here in the City is always moving.  At times it seems to fly by so fast.  Please pray for us as we minister here 
to also not let all the little things pass us by without notice.  My family is of utmost importance to me.  I never 
want to sacrifice my family on the altar of ministry.  I’m reminded of this, this week as Jamie and I have both been 
really sick.  Please pray for our recovery.  Even as I write this now my cough is deep and painful.  Please be in 
prayer for our upcoming appointments, and that the Lord would have us to be in the exact churches that we 
need to be for our support to reach 100%. 
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